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FORWARDING AND ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

 

 

 
 

TO: 

 

 

 

 
 

ONCE A MARINE ALWAYS A MARINE 
 

 

 

 

 

All annual dues expire on August 31st of each year. Our 

membership dues are $40.00 a year and are due prior to 

George Phillips Detachment" and send to the Detachment 

address. 

 

This newsletter and previous issues can be obtained from the new Detachment 

Website.  http://www.pvtgeophillips.org/ 
 

Please contact the Editor to receive future issues electronically. 
 

As a suggestion, anyone wishing to provide material should try to have it to the editor 

no later than the fourth Friday of previous month. (This doesn’t mean don’t 

submit anything at all if you need more time, instead please contact the editor.) If sent 

via email, please note that newsletter submission should appear the subject line. 

 

                         Next Meeting June 18, 2024



 

 

 

Commandant:  

     Brad McNeil 

    636-225-2866 
 

  Sr. Vice-Commandant  

   John Cooper 

 314-712-0738 
 

  Jr. Vice-Commandant  

  Joe Gentile 
314-488-9440 

 

Adjutant/Paymaster: 

Dennis Simpson 
636-230-5976 

 

Judge Advocate 

Public Information 

Officer: Hugh Smith 

636-484-4188 

 

 Benevolence:  

 Open 
 

Sgt at Arms:  
Gerald Gerling 

636-271-3778 
 

Chaplain   
Carl E. Ramsey 

314-304-7915 

 
 

 

 

Web Sgt: Brad McNeil 

  636-225-2866 

June 2024 
Volume XX – Issue 6 

 

Email 
PvtGeoPhillips@gmail.com 

Detachment Webpage 

http://www.pvtgeophillips.org/  

bmcneil@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

 

 

 

Trustee 3Yr:  

Mike Cicchese 

636-208-4676 
 

Trustee 2Yr:  

Andrew “AJ” Neely  

314-550-8065 
 

Trustee 1Yr: 

Open 

 

Jr. Past 

Commandant  

Ed Rau:  

314-378-7627 

Ways & Means:  

  Open 

  

 Quartermaster:  

 Open 
 

 Eagle Scout 

Liaison:  

Joe  Genti le  
314-488-9440  

 

Editor/Historian: 

Carl E. Ramsey 

314-304-7915 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meetings 3
rd 

Tuesday 

of Every Month 
1930 – 7:30 PM 

 

Mail: 

Pvt George Phillips Detachment 

Marine Corps League 

P.O. Box #1 

Ballwin, MO 63022 

 

Meeting Location: 

225 Old Sulphur Springs Road 

Ballwin, MO  63021-5356 
 

Detachment 

Membership as 

of April 30  

76 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

Commandant’s Corner 

ATTENTION ON DECK  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To all members and associate members of our 

Private George Phillips detachment, Marine 

Corps League. I am grateful for the honor and 

privilege to serve as your Commandant. Our 

June meeting is scheduled for the 18th at 1930 

hours. I look forward to seeing all of you at that 

time, masks are optional.  
 

I would like to thank everyone who helped out 

on our Memorial Day collection, it was a great 

success. And a special thanks to Hugh Smith 

for scheduling and handling this collection. 

Also, we need someone to fill in for our 

Quartermaster Tyler Gerling, who will be on 

leave during the spring and part of the summer. 

Please contact me or Dennis Simpson if you are 

interested in helping us out.  
 

Also, our new shed has been purchased and 

[constructed].  
 

I would once again like to welcome Jason Lehr 

to our detachment.  
 

Hey Marines, we need a replacement for Ed 

Rau who transferred to the St. Charles 

detachment, to head up our Benevolence 

Committee. If you would be interested in 

taking on this task, please let either myself or 

Dennis Simpson know.  
 

Also, our birthday celebration for Pvt. George 

Phillips will be held on July 20th, starting at 

10:00 am, with more to come. An email will be sent 

reminding everyone of this important milestone. 
 

Semper Fi Marines….. 
 

Brad McNeil, Commandant 

Pvt. George Phillips Detachment # 1214 

Marine Corps League Semper Fi 

bmcneil@sbcglobal.net  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Father’s Day Thought from Chaplain. 

A father walking along with his son, saw a dead 

bird. He said, “Look Johnny, that bird died and 

went to heaven.” Johnny stared at the bird as he 

replied, “Why did God throw it back?” The moral 

of story is God has a sense of humor hidden in his 

wisdom, and he allows fathers and sons to 

discover it together. 

 

 

 

 



 

To All Members 

We have purchased a Tuff Shed to use in place 

of a storage unit. There is a section of the 

accounting now designated as “The Shed 

Fund.” If you feel the need to give or send a 

contribution to Pvt George Phillips Detachment 

1214 PO Box 1 Ballwin MO 63022-0001 

(Same address listed on top of newsletter), 

Note Shed Fund in Memo. 
 

John Cooper Senior Vice Commandant 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Messages from the Junior Vice 

Commandant, Joe Gentile 
 

On May 1, 2024, Jerry Gerling, John Cooper, 

and Joe Gentile attended Pacific High School 

Jr. ROTC graduation program. Twelve seniors 

graduated out of 54 cadets. Two entering the 

USMC received certificates. 
 

Save the date for the next detachment picnic: 

September 8, 2024, Simpson Park in Valley 

Park, Fishing and boat rentals available, Time 

is noon to 8 pm. Theme is Fiesta Time. (That 

should make you think of the Halls of 

Montezuma). Food and drinks provided  along 

with a pinata for kids. Contact Joe Gentile to 

RSVP and for questions  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 2024 

7-8 – Department Convention hosted by 725 

Sheraton Westport Chalet 191 W Poet Plaza 

Dr St. Louis MO 63146 314 878n1500 

Capital Plaza, Jefferson City  

8-9 Saint Louis Air Show  

415 W McCarty St 573-635-1234 

12 – Staff Meeting – 1900 Post #208        

18 – Membership Meeting – 1930 Post #208 

July 2024 

10 – Staff Meeting – 1900 Post #208        

14 – Pvt George Phillips Birthday 

16 – Membership Meeting – 1930 Post #208 

20 – Pvt George Phillips Birthday   

        Observance 10:00 in Labadie, Missouri 

August 2024 

12-16 – National Convention Rancho Mirage 

CA. For further Information Contact Dennis 

        Simpson. 

14 – Staff Meeting – 1900 Post #208        

20 – Membership Meeting – 1930 Post #208 

September 2024 

 11 – Staff Meeting – 1900 Post #208        

17 – Membership Meeting – 1930 Post #208 

27 – Pat McCormick Golf tournament 

See Brochure Last Page 

October 2024 

  9 – Staff Meeting – 1900 Post #208        

15 – Membership Meeting – 1930 Post #208 

November 2024 

13 – Staff Meeting – 1900 Post #208        

19 – Membership Meeting – 1930 Post #208 

December 2024 

 11 – Staff Meeting – 1900 Post #208        

17 – Membership Meeting – 1930 Post #208 

 

 
 

 



 

MEMBERS MATTER Jason S. Lehr 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jason S. Lehr was born June 26, 1980, and 

grew up in Florissant, Missouri. He graduated 

from Hazelwood Central High School, and 

served in the Marine Corps from January 19, 

1999 to April 30, 2004. He served five years, 

three months, eleven days, and received a 

Medical Discharge. He went to Boot Camp at 

the Marine Corps Recruit Depot in San Diego, 

followed by Hydraulics A School at Pensacola, 

Florida, and C School at Virginia Beach, 

Virginia. After graduation from C School in 

September, 1999, he was stationed at NAS 

(Naval Air Station) New River, in Jacksonville, 

North Carolina, where he would spend the 

majority of his enlistment, with one exception. 

One week after 9-11 (September 11, 2001), on 

September 18, 2001 he was deployed to 

Afghanistan for seven months. During one 

stretch he was shipbound on the USS Bataan 

for 118 days, which he said was a naval record. 

He performed intermediate maintenance on CH 

53E rotor craft and the AV8B Harrier. (I told 

Jason, Colonel Jack Jackson, the last Harrier 

test pilot, was a member of our detachment 

t). The following is Jason’s story in his own 

words. 
 

I initially planned to become a Military Police 

(MP) Officer when I joined the Marine Corps, 

but shortly before signing the contract, the 

personnel officer asked if I was interested in a 

career as an Aviation Mechanic. I excitedly 

took the aviation option, a choice that turned 

out to be perfect for me. I served on active duty from 

January 19, 1999, to April 30, 2004. My journey 

began at Marine Corps Recruit Depot - San Diego for 

boot camp, followed by specialized training at NAS 

Pensacola and NAS Virginia Beach.  
 

Upon arriving at MCAS New River as a Private First 

Class, I was assigned to the Airframes division of 

MALS 29 (Marine Aviation Logistics Squadron 29) 

as a Hydraulics/Pneumatics Mechanic. MCAS New 

River, a rotorcraft base, hosts several rotorcraft 

squadrons operating the CH-53E, CH-46, Hueys, and 

Cobras.  
 

My tasks involved repairing and overhauling 

hydraulic components, as well as maintaining aircraft 

tires and wheels, which I found rewarding. During 

my time, I had the opportunity to serve on the USS 

Bataan (LHD-5) from September 19, 2001, to April 

2002, participating in Operation Bright Star and 

Operation Enduring Freedom (OEF). The 

deployment was marked by significant achievements, 

including 118 consecutive days off the coast of 

Pakistan supporting the War on Terrorism. The 

majority of the aircraft and Marines were deployed to 

Kandahar Airport in forward support of the war on 

terrorism. I was one of few Marines that remained on 

the ship and was part of the crew that didn’t touch 

land for 118 days and participated in two steel beach 

parties. A steel beach party takes place after 90 days 

without a port call; the Navy issues two beers to 

personnel and we celebrated with sunning and 

playing sports on the deck and/or swimming in the aft 

end of the ship where the LCACs (Landing Craft Air 

Cushions) are generally stowed.  
 

Following my Marine Corps service, I joined The 

Donaldson Company, assembling helicopter inlets for 

both commercial and military rotorcraft. Starting as 

an hourly assembler, I progressed to become the 

Plant Manager before transitioning to the Boeing 

Company in 2018. Presently, I work as a Logistics 

Integrator supporting the Swiss Airforce F/A-18. As 

an Integrator I provide aircraft sustainment support 

for any non-technical challenges, concerns or efforts 

 

 
Jason joins detach. 



 

contracted through the US Navy. I have a MBA 

(Webster University) and an undergrad 

(Fontbonne University) in Business 

Administration.  
 

Outside of work, I treasure spending time with 

my family. My wife Becky and I have been 

married since July 2010, sharing two wonderful 

children, Grace (11) and Oliver (6), and my 

oldest son Matthew (20) from a previous 

marriage. Matthew is set to begin his senior 

year at Missouri State University in the Fall. I 

find joy in outdoor activities and watching my 

children excel in sports—I even coach soccer 

and baseball. Recently, I attended the FOCUS 

Marine Foundation in May 2024, where I 

connected with several chapter members and 

eagerly anticipate contributing to the Marine 

Corps League and the Pvt George Phillips 

Detachment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
MALS 29 (Jason far right Back Row) 

 
USS Bataan (LHD-5) 

 

 
On board the USS Bataan 

 
NCOs MALS 29 (Jason Second from Left) 

 

 

Picture on Left, Left to Right: Jason 

Lehr and his family: Matthew, 

Oliver, Jason, Becky, Grace. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June Birthday Scroll 
 

Stephen Grgurich--Gary Harris,  

Franklin Hawkins--Philip Kemp 
 

 
Memorial Day at Labadie 

 
June 9, 2024, newsletter editor Carl Ramsey, visits 

USS Yorktown in Charleston South Carolina 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 


